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Treasurer report for AGM 2024
[bookmark: _GoBack]I am most pleased to report that after being both your Chair and Treasurer for the last year that Kiransha Velingkar has now taken on that role. 
Regarding POGP’s financial standing based on unaudited accounts for the year ending 31st March 2024, we increased our capital and reserves and we had cash in-hand of £157,000. 
In the previous year we posted a loss as we invested to improve our administration support across POGP enabling trustees to focus on the strategic development of POGP.  This included resources to update and expand our education and training provision and to support our excellent cadre of tutors. I am very pleased to say that our course delivery has recovered to pre-COVID levels and we continue to invest in materials and equipment, including models from Australia for the new Pessary Course costing in excess of USD$7000. Where appropriate we have added educational handouts and take-home course materials to some courses. 
In the year ending 31st March 2024, the draft account balances show a modest profit of £16,000.
From a financial perspective the Trustees have four overall objectives:
1. To provide external administrative and development support that is fit-for-purpose to the increasing size of membership and enables the Trustees to focus on the delivery of education and support for our members and to collaborate with the wider pelvic health field.
2. To provide the best teachers and teaching material on a competitive basis with other providers over an expanding range of pelvic health related topics.
3. To provide, where resources are available, awards and research grants that further the work of POGP and increase the opportunity for members to be supported in their CPD.
4. To ensure that we have sufficient resources to weather any storms
Taking account of all of these, the Trustees propose an increase in subscriptions for the first time since 2009, to £80. Had we inflation adjusted subscriptions from 2009 they would be £122, and the approximate administration costs per member are £100 reflecting both a growth in membership and our growing use of professional administration support. The Trustees believe that £80 is an appropriate balance between current costs and the use of retained reserves, benefitting all members.
Finally, I would like to thank the ‘Team’ that is POGP including the Trustees and Committee members who drive the organisation’s activity but also our administration, most particularly Karen Armitage and Paula Poole who have made a significant difference to the running of POGP. 

Kate Lough / Kiransha Velingkar – Treasurer 2023/2024 
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